
Dear Valued Stakeholders,

Effective April 1, 2025
The Department of Co-operatives and Friendly
Societies (DCFS), New Kingston Business Centre
and Hope Gardens offices will operate from 10A
Chelsea Avenue, Kingston 10 (formerly occupied

by the Ministry of Health and Wellness).  The
relocation exercise will take place during the

week of the 24th of March, 2025.

We apologize for any service delays during this
time.

Limited walk-ins will be accepted, so please
contact us in advance before visiting. We

appreciate your patience and understanding as
we transition to our new location.
Thank you for your cooperation.

RELOCATION  NOTICE

Contact us for more information

HEAD OFFICE
Shop 42B 

New Kingston Business
Centre

 Kingston 5

HOPE GARDENS
Hope Gardens 

Kingston 6
(876) 648-6870

MANDEVILLE 
23 Caledonia Road 

(RADA Bldg.), Manchester
 (876) 615-9083

MONTEGO BAY, 
10 De Lisser Drive

(The Office of the Prime
Minister), St. James

(876) 952-7913


